
Wildfire News Of The Day Reviews 
 

Current subscribers comprise an international audience that includes firefighters, journalists, contractors, and political 
leaders from the US, Canada, Australia, Russia, Italy, and other parts of the world. Here are what some of these readers 
had to say about it: 
  
The best wildfire newsletter I've seen in 32 years in the fire service - Assistant Chief Brian Fennessy, San Diego Fire-
Rescue Department 
  
I appreciate the great news everyday which has been wonderful in keeping up with what's going on worldwide. It's like a 
'Drudge Report' for wildfires. Your News of the Day keeps me informed and is the link and glue that binds us all. - Mike 
Padilla, CAL FIRE Air Ops Chief (retired) 
  
This is great and will be a great resource to me and the Senator - Devin Rhinerson, Office of US Senator Dianne 
Feinstein 
  
Could you please add the Global Fire Monitoring Center to your distribution list? - Johann Goldammer, 
Director of the United Nation’s Global Fire Monitoring Center 
 
Mike, thanks again for your outstanding Wildfire News of the Day bulletin. With the constant stream of information being 
thrown at us, it is impossible to stay on top of it all. However, I rarely miss important fire news because of your service. 
For example, although we closely watch the development of fire plans in California, we were unaware that CalFire had 
just released for comment their new resource management plan. Your bulletin let us know. Once again, Wildfire News of 
the Day has proven to be invaluable – Richard Halsey, Director, California Chaparral Institute 
 
I scan your wildfire list every day - Bettina Boxall, Pulitzer Prize-winning Los Angeles Times Journalist 
 
Your email wildfire news has been very well received and informative, especially awareness of areas of the world not 
normally associated with wildfire like India and China. Your links have been also been useful in finding out information I 
would have otherwise not have known about even here in Australian wildfires. Thanks for the service as it keeps us aware 
of developing issues across the globe, and things in our own backyard we knew nothing about! - David Cant, Manager 
Aviation Services, South Australia Country Fire Service 
 
I really enjoy the News of the Day. It is interesting to see the common threads, as well as the unique issues, that emerge in 
the global fire community. I really appreciate your work to keep us informed - Kevin Ryan, PhD, Research Forest 
Ecologist, USFS Fire Sciences Laboratory, Missoula, Montana 
 
I think this is great information - especially for positioning purposes for aircraft - Tim Stinson, Business Operations 
Manager, Erickson Aircrane 
 
Your service and focus definitely helped us in collecting all the right information to make this [‘Fire Early Response And 
Detection System’] report  a winner!  - Ruth Wong, Executive Director, Los Angeles County Quality and 
Productivity Commission 
 
I would like to thank you for the Wildfire News of the day, I read it religiously. It certainly keeps me up to speed on the 
events going on around the world  - Patrick Pilolla, Director of Customer Support, Erickson Aircrane 
 
Thank you very much for the subscription. I am trying to understand as much as I can about the US firefighting system 
and trends – Riccardo Filippi, Head of Communications, Aeroservices Group, Pescara, Italy 
   
I have been sampling your newsletter via David Cant and would be pleased to be a direct subscriber - Richard Alder, 
General Manager, National Aerial Firefighting Centre Ltd, Victoria, Australia 
 
Your wildfire news is a great vehicle and you allow the inclusion of appropriate information that will get people 
thinking – Mike Rogers, USFS Angeles National Forest Supervisor (retired) 
 



Wildfire News of the Day will be posted in the 'Related Firewise Links' area of the site - Judith Leraas Cook, 
Firewise Communities Webmaster 
 
Chief Todd forwarded your latest version of “Wildfire News Of The Day”. If possible please add me to your distribution 
list  - Kevin Johnson, Forestry Division Assistant Chief, Los Angeles County Fire Department 
  
I have a couple Russian colleagues who are interested in being added to your mailing list - Dr. Tatiana Sofronova and 
Dr. Alexandra Volokitina. Tatiana is currently a Fulbright Scholar conducting research at the Fire Lab here in Missoula, 
but will be returning to Russia in the fall. Her colleague Alexandra also conducts fire research at the Sukachev Institute in 
Krasnoyarsk in central Siberia. On occasion I have forwarded either your WNOD message or a website obtained therein 
to them for information and discussion. Both would appreciate being added to your mailing list - Kevin Ryan, PhD, 
Research Forest Ecologist, USFS Fire Sciences Laboratory, Missoula, Montana 
  
You provide a very good and informative newsletter - Chad Nelson, National Sales Director, Thermo Technologies 
(Thermo Gel) 
  
My supervisor, Thermo Technologies National Sales Director Chad Nelson, is on the mailing list and has encouraged his 
staff to also be on the mailing list - John Kraushaar, Fire Specialist, Thermo Technologies (Thermo Gel) 
 
I read it daily and appreciate how much effort you put into it! – Jeff Bowman, Fire Chief, San Diego Fire-Rescue 
Department (retired)  
 
When I get your newsletters, I forward them to the rest of my agency - Dan Ware, Public Relations Coordinator/Fire 
Information Officer, New Mexico State Forestry 
 
I have read your mail the last couple of days and have found a great deal of information I have been looking for - Lt. Col. 
Jeff Minton, USAF C-17 pilot, March Air Force Reserve Base 
 
EVS Systems are interested in your Wildfire News of the Day newsletter. Could you please advise how we can subscribe to 
your newsletter – Linda Borcher, EnviroSystems, South Africa 
 
I look forward to the Wildfire news every day, thanks for the great job! – Bill Middleton, Asst Fire Chief, San Diego 
Fire-Rescue Department (retired) 
 
I am really enjoying your newsletter! – Kristina Hajjar, Director of Communications, LA County Fire  
 
You should get a medal for your wildfire reporting! – William Cleary, Advanced Systems Project Manager, Precision 
Container Air Delivery System (PCADS), Boeing Aircraft 
 
Very worth while!! – Bill Ward, President, Exit Safe 
 
It is interesting many times! – Scott Stephens, Associate Professor, University of California, Berkeley, and President 
of the Association for Fire Ecology 
 
I am enjoying the Wildfire News, and often pull a story related to issues related to our work on the forest to our 
leadership team. So thanks for that, and keep sending! – Andrew Madsen, Public Affairs Officer, Los Padres National 
Forest 
 
I thoroughly enjoy your coverage of fire events each day---please keep up the good work! – Walt Darran, Safety 
Committee Chairman, Associated Aerial Firefighters 
 
If it were not for what you do, I would not have discovered an article about someone from our Fire Lab in Missoula – 
Dave Tippets, USFS PAO, Rocky Mountain Research Station 
 
I sometime use articles in class – John Bennett, Instructor, Rio Hondo Fire Academy 
 



I am retiring and would like to have my email changed to stay tuned to your valuable information – Gary 
Provansal, Division Chief, San Bernardino County Fire Department 
 
My Assistant Fire Chief recommended [Wildfire NOTD]  during his staff meeting – Battalion Chief Gregory 
Hisel, Los Angeles County Fire Department 


